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WHO WE ARE
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
•	 We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
•	 We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
•	 We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
•	 We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
•	 We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
•	 We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
•	 We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

•	 WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education. It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

•	 ABATE Voting Privileges 
•	 Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company. As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

•	 Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
•	 Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
•	 A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. Lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.
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				          ABATE of Florida,Inc.

PO Box 2520
Deland, FL  32721-2520

(386) 943-9610
www.abateflorida.com

Some of ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Accomplishments

• On July 1, 2000, we had the 30 year old Florida Helmet law repealed; July 1, 2010 was our 10th 
Anniversary of Freedom of Choice. 

• We’ve become the 4th largest State Motorcycle Rights Organization (MRO) in the country (IN & 
IL are 1&2, we regularly switch for 3rd & 4th with PA). 

• We got the handlebar heights law modified. 

• We successfully fought a bill that would forbid our children from riding on our bikes. 

• We successfully fought the bill that would confiscate motorcycles for going 30MPH over the 
speed limit. 

• We developed an effective MSAP program that has raised motorist’s perceptions and awareness 
of motorcycles, and have received funding from the State of FL totaling over $750,000 to promote 
motorcycle safety and awareness. 

• We successfully fought the bill against vertical tags that had over $1,100 in fines for a first 
offense. 

• Supported and fought for a texting-while-driving ban for the last few years. 

• Our 2009-2010 Stiffer Penalties Bill made it through five of the FL House & Senate’s committees; 
this is the farthest it has gone in the number of years we have tried. On the last day of session, 
a committee member strenuously attempted to attach a revival of the helmet law to our Bill. To 
avoid a new helmet law in Florida, we had to kill the Bill. 

• We publish monthly Press Releases and/or Articles of Interest in many online & print publications, 
including Florida Full Throttle. 

• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been asked to be on and currently sits as a member 
of The Motorcyclist Advisory Council (MAC) to the Federal Highway Administration in Washington, 
D.C. The Secretary of the U.S. Dept. of Transportation may appoint a representative from only 
two State MROs throughout the entire U.S.A. to be on this council. 

• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. sits as the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the 
National Collation of Motorcyclists (NCOM). NCOM has over 1000 member organizations. 

For more information:
Contact the President of the Southeast Chapter

Johnny Rose 954-868-4390
pres.abatese@gmail.com

Or visit our website: www.abatese.org
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BE AN EDUCATED AND INFORMED VOTER
Go to this website to find out who your Congressmen are
https://www.myfloridahouse.gov/Sections/Representatives/myrepresentative.aspx
 

Go to these two websites, and do some research, search, and find out more about recent bills 
and how your Congressmen voted

http://www.flsenate.gov/
https://www.myfloridahouse.gov

HB 455: Traffic Offenses
GENERAL BILL by McClain

Traffic Offenses; Provides criminal penalties for person who commits moving violation 
that causes serious bodily injury to or death of vulnerable road user; requires person to pay 
specified fine, serve minimum period of house arrest, & attend driver improvement course; 
requires court to revoke person’s driver license for minimum specified period; defines “vul-
nerable road user.”

Effective Date: 7/1/2020
Last Action: 10/30/2019 House - Referred to Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommit-
tee; Criminal Justice Subcommittee; State Affairs Committee

PLEASE FOLLOW THIS ON Page 30
“SPECIAL INTEREST”

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM...see.page 33 for detail 
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For Membership Renewals contact Sheila Rose by either email: 
membershipse.abatese@gmail.com

or by phone: 786-487-4810 - See Page 46 for Membership Application.

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

for your continued support

If you have already 
renewed

“This page is sponsored by  “Abby Normal “ Hibbs
Memberships Due for 

January 2020
Willy Alfonso

Barry Blundell
Charles Brandau

John Cannon
Nancy Cashin

Nicola Chafloque
David Cohen
Kathy Kolfax

Laurel Conner
Alvaro Cornejo

Larry Fay
Louis Furlong

Franklin Garcia
Robert Geith

Randy Gettinger
John Hardy
Laura Hardy

Robert Jentzch
David Liebman

Ed Newman
Kathy Olsey

Dennis Ramos
Lee Sharon

Luis Vila

Reminder - Memberships 
Due for December 2019

Scott Aldrich
Tracy Ashley
Ron Buzzard

Leonard Cipolla
George DeAngelo

Larry Favorite
Marc Ginsbouger

Rob Gorman
Leslie Jensen

Ladonna Keber
Lou Dog LaPointe
Michael Peterson
Josh Rodriguez

Murray Sokol
William Turner
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 NEW MEMBERS
Chris Ells

David Blanchette
David Fleming

Desmond Vamelca
Greg Morse

Janette Daher
Jim McConnell
Johnny Vitolo

LeeRoy Ritchie Jr
Leroy Moodie

Norman Fialkowsky
Orlando Copez
Robert Dutch
Thomas Trout

Ulysses Santos

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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From Your President

I hope everybody had a great holiday, a Merry Christmas and a happy 
Hanukkah!!!

We had our 32nd Annual South Florida Presidents Council Toys in the Sun 
Run in a new location for the first time. I want to do a big shout out to the City 
of Pompano Beach and to the Broward Sheriffs, who showed up with a truck 
load of toys, and were so cool the whole day.  The event was flawless and there 

were no problems.  I have big respect for Joey and Lisa and the Wings of Gold.  I never realized how 
much work they had to do to pull off one of these events.  And a special thanks to the South Florida 
Presidents Council. We all worked together like a well-oiled machine.   If you didn't go, you totally 
missed out.  The bands kicked butt all day and the vendor food was delicious.  The main thing is, it was 
all for the kids. I'll tell you what, all I can say is this is going to grow bigger and bigger in the next few 
years and I am so happy and proud to be part of it.  ABATE Southeast Chapter rocks!!  Thank you to all 
the members who helped at our Safety and Awareness booth.  I am giving a very special thanks to our 
Vice President, Wavy.  He worked out there on Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, and Saturday morning 
helping get things set up.   You rock, dude!

The next big thing coming up is the Dania Beach Vintage Motorcycle Show on January 25th at Frost 
Park.  We are one of the sponsors this year.  The proceeds from the Show benefit K9s for Warriors, 
Southeastern Guide Dogs, and Dania Beach Lions Club.  It's one of my most favorite events of the 
year.  I get to see all the little bikes I used to have when I was a kid growing up. I mean, they have old 
motorcycles with external valves and foot pedal starts.  Now I know why they call motorcycles “bikes”, 
hahaha.  I'm telling you, they have all makes and all models and all years.  It's unbelievable!  You get to 
meet a lot of people from all over the state of Florida that share your love and passion for motorcycles.  
This is all possible because Clive Taylor’s and Claire Frost’s love of motorcycles.  Thank you, guys, for 
putting on this event. I can't wait to go it!  For more info, go to www.daniabeachvintagebikeshow.com.

Don't forget we have our 40th Semi-Annual Party at American Legion Post 180 on January 19th in 
Plantation. I hope to see everyone there. We need all your support so we can keep our newsletter 
going. That is pretty much one of the most important things we do for the community, so we can keep 
everyone informed on what's going on.

That's pretty much all I have for now, so I'm going to end the President's article by wishing everybody 
health, wealth, and happiness for 2020, and most of all, be safe riding, with the shiny side up and the 
rubber side down.

And to the younger people out there, you have the chance to inherit an organization that stands up and 
fights for biker rights and safety.  Help us make a difference, now, and for the future!   

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD BE A MEMBER OF ABATE!!!!

God bless America!!!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose
President
Southeast Chapter
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 Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
 Held at the AMERICAN LEGION POST 142

 171 SW 2nd Street, Pompano Beach, FL 
December 15, 2019

 

Johnny Rose called the meeting to order at 10:05 AM. 
There were 27 members present.  The meeting was called 
to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer 
by Bear.
   

President’s Report:  
Johnny thanked everyone for all their help at the Toys in 
the Sun Run on Dec. 7th, at Pompano Amphitheatre.  He 
mentioned that we also got 10 new members.  He also 
mentioned he attended the State Meeting in Ocala, with 
Zack & Angelo.   
Vice-President’s Report:  
Wavy spoke on the December 7th Toys in the Sun Run and 
he said Hats Off to the Wings of Gold MC.  He spent a lot 
of time with Joey helping set up everything for the Toys in 
the Sun Run.  The Broward Sheriff’s Office donated their 
time and toys, so a big thank you goes out to them.  He then 
spoke on the January Dania Beach Vintage Motorcycle 
Show that we are involved with and sponsoring.  We need 
people to help at this Dania event.  He spoke about our 
Semi-Annual January 19th.  He also reminded everyone 
that ABATE is a business, as our State President reminds 
us.  So, if the Board makes a decision and you don’t agree, 
it was done for the benefit of ABATE.  We moved our 
January Meeting to January 12th because of the Semi-
Annual.   Wavy will be at Peterson’s Harley Davidson with 
a Safety booth set up on December 21st, so please come 
out and show support.
Secretary’s Report:   
A motion was made to accept the minutes as printed.  
Seconded, no discussion, all in favor; Motion was passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: 
Sheila read the Financial Report. A motion was made to 
accept the Financial Report, seconded, all were in favor, 
Motion was passed.
Sergeant at Arms Report:  
Nighthawk thanked everyone for their help at the Toys in the 
Sun Run on December 7th.  He also spoke about the Semi-
Annual.  
Road Captain’s Report: 
Troy spoke about being extra careful as all the snow birds 
are back.  Suzanne mentioned to pay attention to your 
surroundings and always be vigilant.  
Safety Director’s Report: 
Wavy spoke on being careful at the Malls & gas stations when 
using your credit cards.  There was discussion about police 
officers stopping your car and searching it.  Brad clarified the 
officer’s right to, and not to, search. Bottom line is TRY and 
be nice when speaking to a cop, bite your lip but be nice, it 
works a lot better that way.  Remember it’s his word against 
yours on the police report!

Products Report: 
Laurel (Little Bit) reported we have the Challenge coins 
available for sale after the meeting.  
 

Events Coordinator:  
Gabe was not present, so Johnny spoke that our January 
Event is locked in for American Legion Post 180. Hired Guns 
will be the band. He also spoke about the Dania Beach 
Vintage Motorcycle Show & Swap Meet and that we have a 
good spot this year.  Also, they need volunteers for parking 
for the event.     
State Representative Report:  
Zach gave his report.  There was no Master Link last month 
because the files were corrupted!  Zach spoke on HB2007, 
and the Vulnerable Road User bills.  Now is the time to 

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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speak to your representatives, but please keep in mind when 
speaking to the officials, speak respectfully.  The State still 
wants a State party.  Doc wants to know about how many 
of the special, 20th Anniversary, silver coins each chapter 
wants.  The next State Meeting will be in Tallahassee before 
the Ride to the Capitol in February
Membership Report:  
Sheila read the membership report and reported we have 
close to 700 members in our Chapter. 
Newsletter Editor:   
Ada (Abby Normal) mentioned that things are going great, 
just keep getting her lots of pix’s. If you need to correct 
something, email her, please
Legislative Report: 
Brad was present and spoke on the Senate and the House, 
what times they are there and not there, depending on the 
year (odd or even).
Legal Counsel:  
Brad had nothing to report.
Public Relations:  
Fern was present but had to leave early.  Hotline is up and 
running.
Billing and Invoicing:   
Sheila reported that there are a few advertisers behind, but 
not by much.  Also, please ask businesses that you frequent, 
to advertise, to support our Chapter.  
Social Director Report: 
Bear was present and brought his fabulous homemade 
brownies for after the meeting. The Board also donated 
some goodies.
Newsletter Distribution:  
Wavy was present and mentioned he was a little behind this 
month because of all the time spent for Toys in the Sun Run 
as well as the Thanksgiving holiday. 
Quartermaster Report:
Bob was not present to report.   
Photographer’s Report:
Barry said he took lots of pictures from Toys in the Sun Run. 
Webmaster’s Report:
Dark Angel was not present, so Ada (Abby Normal) reported 
for her.  All is running and up to date. 

Chaplain:  
Chaplain Chrissy was still out of town, she’ll be back for next 
month’s meeting. 
Old Business:
Nighthawk spoke about school still being in session so 
please still watch your speed. BSO is writing tickets. Johnny 
mentioned that the extra table at the Toys in the Sun Run 
worked out well, so people could sit and relax a little and 
grab something to eat.  We will have one at Dania event also.   
New Business:
American Legion Post 142 is having a New Year’s Eve Party 
so come and support the Post who is so good to us.  Johnny 
reminded everyone about the January Semi-Annual Event at 
Post 180 off Peters Road.
Good of the Order: 
States MC Blessing of the Bikes, January 5th, at their 
clubhouse, Southeast Chapter Semi-Annual, January 19th, 
Der Krieger MC Annual, January 26th, Dania Beach Vintage 
Motorcycle Show, January 25th, ABATE Tallahassee Annual 
Freedom Rights Ride in February.  Don’t forget States MC 
Taco Tuesday and JR’s Pizza Friday night at States MC 
Clubhouse.
Motion to adjourn the meeting was called for, seconded, all 
were in favor. Next Chapter meeting will be at the American 
Legion Post 142, In Pompano Beach, January 12, 2020, and 
they are serving a full menu for breakfast. 

See you on the Road   
Marie Baxter
Secretary
Southeast Chapter                                              
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ABATE PRODUCTS AVAILABLE

Available in Mens & Womens 
Lime Green, Heather Blue & Grey

For these and other 
ABATE products,
Contact Laurel at
305-975-8497

Front		  Lady’s BLING Tank 	 Back

Front		  Lady’s BLING V-Neck	 Back

Front		  Full Color T-Shirts	 Back

Front			   Back
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“AOA SOUTH 

FLORIDA 

SUPPORTING THE 

Alfredo Memorial 

Charity Toy Run for 

the kids in Florida 

City”

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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AKeith  "Shaggy"  
Lawrence  Fay

Leroy "Lee"  Moodie
Luca "Paesano" Cagnana

Luis  "Frosty"  Perez
Luis "Commander" Subirats

Luis "Frosty" Perez
Maria "Desnuda" Rodriguez

Martin  Yapper
Martin "Big M" Musgrave
Matt "Big Matt" Ferrera

Mike "Ranger" O.
Murray  Sokol

Norman  "Rooster" Fialkowsky
Ray "Half Dawg" DeJesus
Robert  "Bobby D" Dutch

Robert  Rosen
Robert "Shakie" Nieman
Shaun "Govnah"  Cole

Steven  McAvoy
Tony "St. Anthony" Mione

Tripton "Trip" Carris
Vincent "Mongoose" Parlatore

Alejanda  Villa
Angela  Correa
Bianca  Kasper
Bill "Sqeeky" Ball
Brad "Tank" Bennett
Camilo "CG" Alfonso
Charles  Monte
Chase "Chaser" Wriedt
Chuck  Widle
Dainard "Hippie" Perry
Derek  Torrence
Freddy  Jentzsch
Gary   Roberts
Ginger "GI Ginger" Gaudreu
Hank  Konczynski
J.R.   Locasci
Jackie "Buckets" Wegner 
deRiesthal
Jeff  Cohen
Joanne "Melon Ball" Cocchi
John "Shakey" Martino
Jordan "Wild One" Paikoff
Jorge "Grind" Gonzalez
Kathleen  McGhee
KC  Kasper

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidental Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis
Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

19

Photos Courtesy of 
Barry BLundell

Gringo
Sheila & Johnny Rose

Rogue
Axman
AOA
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Vice-President From Our Road Captains
New Years Resolution

It’s hard to believe another year has come and 
gone.  Keeping with tradition, many make New 
Years resolutions of going to the gym, being a 
little more productive at work, or just saying to 
slow down, enjoy life and ride more.   Maybe 
this year as one of your resolutions, commit to 
actually doing a full exam and tune-up of your 
bike.  Not just change the oil and plugs, but a full 
exam of each and every component.  First step, 
take a mental MRI of your bike and write down a 
list of all the minor and major repairs that need 
to be made.  Next, create a written schedule and 
timeline of how you plan to accomplish the list 
including milestones and deadlines, then duct 
tape it to the tool box.  As with the best way to 
accomplishing anything, do one thing at a time 
and check it off the list.   There is something 
about that sense of accomplishment when you 
scratch a line through a to do list no matter how 
great or small the task was.  In reality that’s what 
resolutions are all about.   Getting something 
done one step at a time.  
Happy New Year to everyone and ride safe.

Your Road Captains,
Zak and Troy

Good Day,

Well another year gone.  I hope you all had a nice and safe 
Holiday.

Would like to talk a little about the SFPC Toy Run.  I feel it 
went really well.  I would like to give a special thanks to Joey 
and the people that helped set this event up.  I knew there 
was a lot to this but after being there and lending a hand, 
let me tell you there is a lot more to this than you think.  So 
much hard work and thought has to go into every little detail 
and there are many.  Thanks again to Joey, Lisa and the rest 
that had a hand in pulling this event off in such a short time 
and making it the success it was.

As far as the ABATE booth at the SFPC Toy Run went, 
we had a good turn out and things went well.  ABATE S.E. 
Chapter is doing well, let’s keep the good work up.
Want to remind everyone that we have the following coming 
up:

Next chapter meeting is Jan 12, 2020 at the American 
Legion Post 142 in Pompano Beach, we need to see some 
new and old faces.

Then we have the ABATE S.E. Semi-Annual on Jan 19, 
2020 at the American Legion Post 180, Ft Lauderdale.  We 
expect a good turn out, so don’t let us down.
Then last but certainly not least, the 14th Vintage Bike Show 
in Dania Beach is on Jan 25, 2020 at Frost Park.  For those 
of you who have not attended this, you have been missing 
out.

Thank you for reading our newsletter and look forward to 
seeing you at the above events.

Jon “Wavy” Viger
V.P. ABATE SE Chapter

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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From Your  Safety Director 

20

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM..see..page 33 for detail 

Good Day,

Yea, the Holiday Season is over.   Just maybe 
some drivers will start driving a little better by 
paying more attention to the driving rather than 
shopping.

To the riders that purchased a new bike.  
Remember if you now have all the new tech 
gadgets that distract people in vehicles, do not 
let the gadgets distract on your new bike.  It is 
very easy to let them distract you.  Remember to 
use your common sense while riding.  We want 
everyone riding free and safe.

And I know I have said it before, but it does need 
repeating:

Check your bike over before any ride.

For more safety information, go to:  nhtse.gov/
safety/motorcycles.gov
I encourage everyone  to visit this site often.

Jon “Wavy” Viger
Safety Director
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A PRAYER FOR THE NEW YEAR:

May God bless you and keep you 
safe on your machine.

May you encounter the risen Lord in 
your travels and

in the freedom of the open road.
May you enjoy the fellowship of 

other bikers and in each person you 
meet.

May the Lord be with you at home 
and on the streets.

May He accompany you when you 
start on your journey.

May He fill your life abundantly with 
His many blessings.

May He keep all your riding safe.
May His mercy, grace and love 
shine upon your every highway.
In the name of the Jehovah the 
Father, Jesus the Son and Holy 

Spirit, Amen!

Chrissy Leonhardt, Chaplain

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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Biker Church 
Everyone is Welcome 

 

Fellowship Services – Sunday’s @ 11:00 am 

A Non-Denominational Church for All 
 

http://Sunrisechapel.church 
350 SW 12th Ave, Pompano Beach, Florida 33069 
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W E E K LY  E V E N T S
ABATE Southeast Chapter Safety and Membership Booth will be at :

2nd Tuesday of the month:		  Cycle Gear Bike Nite 5-7PM
Thursday before the Chapter Meeting    	 ABATE SE Chapter EBoard Meeting

SUNDAY
> Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge    Margate 
>Wind Rider Church Services  at   Mickey’s 

MONDAY
>Ladies Nite at Sharkey’s 9pm-2am    2-for-1 drinks

WEDNESDAY
>Blues Nite at Mickey’s 

THURSDAY
>Mickey’s Bike & Cruise Night 7:30PM

FRIDAY
>4th Fri - Fly-in Wheels Open House

SATURDAY
>2nd Sat - Fly-in Wheels Open House
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      Sunday                Monday               Tuesday              Wednesday            Thursday                Friday                 Saturday

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

Hotline Deadline: Information needs to be to Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  954-573-7573 (Landline)

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft Lauderdale  7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30-9PM

THURSDAY
	 1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvey Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke -7:30PM

Friday
	 Der Krieger MC Open House - 8PM
	 Mystic Seven MC- Open House - 8PM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM	 	
	 States MC - Fri Night Pizza 6-8PM
	 1St & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Fri- US Military Vets Dirty Dozen MC Open 	 	
Every other Friday
	 Fearless MC Open House 8PM-1AM
	
	         
SATURDAY
	 1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House 8PM
	 2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Sat -      -Scurvy Few Monthly Birthday Party
	 Last Sat        -Leatherneck MC  Charity Poker

SEE PAGE 23 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

1` 2 2 4

5s 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19  20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 31  

 2020	       	 JANUARY	                 2020
This page sponsored by Anna & Jon (Wavy) Viger

ABATE SE 
Semi-Annual

Der Krieger
Annual

WOG Annual, Ft L.

ABATE SE 
Meeting

SE Chapter 

EBoard Meeting

States MC
Blessing of 
the Bikes

Dania Beach  
Bike Show
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	     Sunday	     Monday	    Tuesday	     Wednesday	    Thursday	   Friday	    Saturday

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

Hotline Deadline: Information needs to be to Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  954-573-7573 (Landline)

Friday
	 Der Krieger MC Open House - 8PM
	 Mystic Seven MC- Open House - 8PM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM	
	 States MC - Fri Night Pizza 6-8PM
	 1St & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Fri- US Military Vets Dirty Dozen MC Open 
Every other Friday
	 Fearless MC Open House 8PM-1AM
	
	         
SATURDAY
	 1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House 8PM
	 2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Sat -      -Scurvy Few Monthly Birthday Party
	 Last Sat        -Leatherneck MC  Charity Poker

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft Lauderdale  7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30-9PM

THURSDAY
	 1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvey Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke -7:30PM

SEE PAGE 23 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

This page sponsored by Anna & Jon (Wavy) Viger

 2020	    		   FEBRUARY	                2020
1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

US Military Vets 
MC  Hmstd-

Annual

AOA-Ft Ldle
Annual

ABATE SE 
Meeting Wheeels of Man 

MC
47th Annual

SE Chapter 

EBoard MeetingScurvy Few MC 
Party

ABATE of Florida, 
Inc Freedom Right 

Ride

ABATE State 
Meetingl



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter28

2020 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

“This page sponsored by Johnny & Sheila Rose”

JANUARY
5th-Sun		  STATES MC - BLESSING OF THE BIKES
12th-Sun		 WINGS OF GOLD FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
19th-Sun		 S.E. ABATE - SEMI ANNUAL
26th-Sun		 DER KRIEGER MC - ANNUAL
FEBRUARY
1st-Sat		  US MILITARY VETS MC HOMESTEAD - 	
		  ANNUAL			
9th-Sun		  SCURVY FEW MC - PARTY
14th-Fri		  Valentines Day	
16th-Sun		 AOA FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
22rd-Sat		  WHEELS OF MAN MC - 47th 		
		  ANNUAL	
MARCH
1st-Sun		  HERMANDAD MC - ANNUAL
6th-15th		  7th DAYTONA BIKE WEEK
17th-Tue		  St. Patrick's Day
21st-Sat		  US MILITARY VETS MC CH.1 - PARTY
28-Sat		  Fly-In Wheels Annual
29th-Sun
APRIL
5th-Sun		  MYSTIC SEVEN MC - PARTY  
12th-Sun		 CMA - EASTER SERVICE 
19th-Sun		 STATES MC - ANNUAL
24th-26th		 LEESBURG BIKEFEST

MAY
2nd-Sat
3rd-Sun		  SOUTHERN MC - ANNUAL
9th-Sat		  OUTCAST MC - ANNUAL
10th-Sun		 Mothers day
16th-Sat
17th-Sun	
23th-Sat	
24th-Sun		 S.E. ABATE - MEMORIAL DAY 	
		  EVENT
25th-Mon		 Memorial Day
30th-Sat		  NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
	
JUNE	
6th-Sat		  AOA SOUTH FLORIDA 		
		  MEMORIAL GBNF 1%ers 
7th-Sun		  WINGS OF GOLD MC FT. LAUD. - 	
		  PARTY
13th-Sat		  LEATHERNECKS MC - PARTY
14th-Sun
20th-Sat
21st-Sun		  Fathers Day	  
27th-Sat		  US MILITARY VETS MC S. 		
		  BROWARD - ANNUAL
28th-Sun
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Here is the contact information for Rep. Brad Drake, we really need to saturate his office with request 
to have him place HB 455 (Traffic Offenses by Rep. McClain)  on the agenda for the Transportation 
and Infrastructure Subcommittee of which he is the Chair.

He alone can kill HB 455 by simply never placing it on the agenda. 
So we need to email and call his office and politely 
request that he place HB 455 on the agenda so it can get a fair 

hearing.

Below is the contact info for the Speaker of the House Jose Oliva. We need to also contact 
him and ask that HB 455 get a chance to be heard in the Transportation and Infrastructure 
Subcommittee.

********YOU CAN  CALL OR EMAIL THEM********

Rep. Brad Drake
E-mail =                      brad.drake@myfloridahouse.gov
District Office phone =    1 (850) 951-0547  
Capital Office phone =  1 (850) 717-5005 

Speaker Jose Oliva
email =                       jose.oliva@myfloridahouse.gov
Capital Office phone = 1 (850) 717-5110

Sample script for emails and/or phone calls:

Dear Rep. Drake (or Dear Speaker Oliva),

I would like to request HB 455 Traffic Offenses by Rep. McClain be placed on the agenda for 
the Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommittee. HB 455 would help to save lives of Florida's 
Vulnerable Road Users. 

ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been trying for several years to get the Traffic Offenses Bill heard in 
committee. We believe that all filed bills deserve a chance to be heard fairly during the legislative 
session.

All we ask is for a fighting chance to explain the merits of HB 455 in open committee. The 
Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommittee is the first scheduled committee, so we respectfully 
request that it be placed on the agenda.

Thank you,

YOUR NAME 

SPECIAL INTEREST
Continued from page 7
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Angelo Umberto Taranto
May 5th, 1944 – December 19th, 2019

	 It’s been said that some people come 
into our lives and quickly go, while others leave 
footprints in our hearts and because of them, we 
will never be the same.  Angelo Taranto did both.  
With his characteristic raspy voice and a smile 
that never quit, Angelo believed everyone should 
live life to the fullest, and that he did, especially 
during his last years on earth. 

	 Just like most of us, Big Ang had many 
stories to tell.  Resourceful in many ways, Angelo 
lived in the present… going to see people, helping 
others wherever he could.  He was a giver, not a 
taker, and may have even picked up YOUR tab! 

	 While he could have, Angelo never 
whined or let his illnesses get him down.   He 
faithfully reached out to his brothers and sisters.  
Perhaps he learned faithfulness being a good 
Catholic, or maybe he was that kindhearted by 
nature. 

	 Not only was he faithful to his friends, 
he was committed to all things ABATE, giving 
110 percent.  Shortly after joining, he promised 
our President, Johnny Rose, that he would bring 
in 1000 members.   He may not have met that 
goal, but as a vital part of ABATE, he recruited 
numerous members during his abbreviated 
membership.   Even the owner of Peterson’s 
Harley Davidson (an ABATE member because of 
Big Ang) would attest to that. 

	 Those who knew Angelo were truly 
blessed.  Beyond doubt, his passing saddens the 
hearts of all those he left behind.  Nevertheless, 
this active ABATE member went out shifting 
gears with his boots on! 

Be a difference maker in Angelo’s honor,
Chrissy Leonhardt - Chaplain

In Loving Memory of “Big Ang”
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(954-480-3100)

Sponsored by Winston Law Firm

HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

IN THE 
MOTORCYCLE COMMUNITY

Information needs to be to Fern before midnight 
Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 

Email Flyer or info to: 
Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net, or call Fern at: 

954-573-7573 
(Landline)



(954-480-3100)
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ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM

We are bringing back our old Sponsorship Program.  This was an idea to help raise money for our Chapter, and also to 
recognize those brothers and sisters who provide extra monetary support, to promote the Chapter’s mission.  Members, or 
other individuals, who provide a donation to the Chapter, will have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the 
Chapter’s website, for one year.  The categories are: Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100-$124, Gold Donor $75-
$99, Silver Donor $50-$74, and Bronze Donor $25-$49.
Approximately 40% of our members are Life Members, which means they do not pay annual dues, so they do not financially 
support the Chapter through dues.  They do buy products, pay to attend events, post ads in our Newsletter, and make 
monetary donations, but they have no obligation to do so.  This is another opportunity for them to contribute, if they wish, but 
anyone can do this.  
This is an opportunity for all Southeast Chapter brothers and sister to become ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsors.  Platinum 
Donors also get to select a page in our Newsletter, to sponsor, where you name will be listed in a banner at the top of the 
chosen page, and first come, first serve.  

I want to sponsor ABATE Southeast Chapter with the following donation (not tax-deductible).  Check one:
(   )  Platinum Donor         $125+		  (   )  Diamond Donor	 $100-$124
(   )  Gold Donor	        $75-$99		  (   )  Silver Donor	 $50-$74
(   )  Bronze Donor	        $25-$49

Name:		  _________________________________________________________________
Address:		  _________________________________________________________________
		  _________________________________________________________________
City, State & Zip:	               ___________________________________________________________
	

Make checks payable to ABATE of Florida, Inc. and mail the Sponsorship Form to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL   33329-2693 

Thank you in advance for your support!!!!!
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If you want to drink and 
use that’s your business. 

If you want to stop and 
can’t please call

Big Toe
847-899-9796

www.newattitudesmc.com

Cutter
305-609-0778
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@ The 32nd SPFC Toys In The Sun Run 

Photos By Axman
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Welcome in the name of Jesus!

Experience a relation with Jesus at

HARVEST FELLOWSHIP CHURCH
Services Begin at 10 am

Joseph Cella, Pastor
Rick Mahnken, Pastor

Larry Falzone, Worship Leader
Frank (Poppie) Cocchi, Minister of the Gospel

6500 Stirling Road, Hollywood, FL 33024

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501

Your Realtor Who Rides



www.abatese.org 37

New Years Resolutions by Jody Swett

The custom of making a New Year’s resolution has been around for thousands of years but it hasn’t 
always been like it is today. In 1740 the first day of the new year became a traditional occasion for 
thinking about ones past  mistakes of the past year and resolving to do better in the upcoming year. 
Of course similar thoughts and practices occurred with Julius Caesar, the Babylonians and early 
Christians... but I won’t bore you with too much history. Despite the traditional Religious groups New 
Year’s resolutions today consist of making promises to yourself and not to ancient gods !

Recent research shows that 45% of Americans say they usually make a New Year’s resolution. But...
listen to this....only 8% are successful in reaching your goals. This dismal success story won’t stop us 
from making resolutions, after all, people have been doing it for 4000 years

A New Year’s resolution is a decision “to do” or “not to do” something that would accomplish a personal 
goal or to break a habit. It just falls at a time when the calendar shows a new beginning and so people 
want to accomplish a new personal beginning. Maybe  this  year’s New Year’s resolution could take on 
a more interesting theme and perhaps the goals could be more obtainable.

Is a New Year’s resolution a good idea? Basically yes because it forces us to consider what we value 
most. A resolution is a promise a person makes for the new year with a goal  to improve some part of 
your life!

The top three New Year’s resolutions almost every year
    	 -to eat healthier
    	 -get more exercise
    	 - save more money
and then of course we have the quit smoking,  lose weight,  find a new job .....well you get the picture!

Maybe this year‘s resolutions could take on a more interesting theme and perhaps  the goals could be 
more easily attainable !
   	  - have your photo taken in five new interesting locations
   	  -learn something you never learned as a child
   	  -try a new food every week
   	  -make a new friend every month
   	  -do something nice for someone/pay it forward
   	  -visit or call someone you haven’t seen in quite a while

Make your New Year’s resolutions yours! Make  it simple .....your success depends on you! Don’t  set 
a goal you know you can’t reach...so make it achievable. Focus on the small wins and if you reach a 
roadblock, change it up!  Remember,  just because you don’t reach your goal doesn’t mean you’re a 
failure, because hurdles crop up every day. So start again tomorrow. Focus on what you’re doing for 
yourself rather than the setback...stay positive and have a HAPPY NEW YEAR !
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OldHippy’s Corner
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OldHippy

OldHippy’s Corner
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org 

Please Contact: Sheila Rose
786-487-4810 or
email: billing.abatese@gmail.com

7%
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President's Rant Corner

With the holiday season here and everybody going on road trips to visit family and friends, do not use 
your debit card at the service plazas on the turnpike.  Use your credit card or cash, that way, what 
happened to me, won't happen to you, just sayin’……..

Me and some friends rode up to the State Meeting in Ocala and I used my debit card to purchase fuel.  
Hell, I didn't know it, but a Harley Davidson Road King can hold $125.00 worth of gas, hah! Luckily my 
phone sent me a warning about the phony charges on my card and I was able to shut my card down 
and have it blocked.  And here's the thing that sucks, this is only happened to me at the Shell gas 
stations on the turnpike service plazas.  I had to go to the bank today so I could get a temporary card 
because it will take five to seven days to get my new debit card. The same thing happened to one of 
the other guys on our run and he has a different bank from me.  Anyway our banks took care of it. I just 
don't want anybody else to have to go through the hassle I just went through.  

I think I'm going to send Shell a real nasty email. When I went to my bank today, they were telling me 
that they've been having a lot of problems like this from all the gas stations, but the only one that really 
got me was the Shell gas station at the turnpike service plazas.  Next time I go anywhere, I'm paying 
cash, screw it, not only do we have to worry about idiots running us over on the highway, we also got 
to worry about them stealing our money.  So please take heed of my warning so you don't have to go 
through what I did.
Just sayin’……
 
Save the date; February 10, 2020 is ABATE of Florida’s 23rd Annual Freedom Ride to 
the Capitol!!  We need as many motorcycles out there representing as possible. We 
want them to see us, stretching down the road to the horizon.  Please take a mini-
vacation and join us in fighting for your rights.  If you have never done this ride before, 
you get to ride your motorcycle right into the courtyard and it's awesome.   Look in the 
newsletter for the flyer.  It has all the details.  It's important!

God bless America!  

Peace,
Johnny 
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2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 

 



44 ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter

THE AIM/NCOM 
MOTORCYCLE E-NEWS 
SERVICE is brought to 
you by Aid to Injured 
Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) and 
the National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM), 
and is sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard 
M. Lester. If you’ve been involved in any kind of 
accident, call us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit 
www.ON-A-BIKE.com.
 

NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)
 

BIPARTISAN HOUSE BILL WOULD REAUTHORIZE 
MOTORCYCLIST ADVISORY COUNCIL
“Motorcycles require specific-and in some 
cases different-requirements of roads, and we 
need an open dialogue between the motorcycle 
community, infrastructure experts, and the 
federal government to discuss these challenges,” 
said U.S. Rep. Mike Gallagher (R-WI) upon 
sponsoring the bipartisan Motorcycle Advisory 
Council Reauthorization Act, H.R. 5234.
 

Rep. Gallagher, alongside Reps. Chris Pappas 
(D-NH), Troy Balderson (R-OH), and Harley 
Rouda (D-CA), introduced H.R. 5234 in the 
U.S. House of Representatives on November 
21, 2019 to direct the U.S. Secretary of 
Transportation to reauthorize the Motorcyclist 
Advisory Council (MAC) at the U.S. Department 
of Transportation (DOT) for six years.  The MAC, 
whose authorization under the FAST Act of 
2015 expires along with surface transportation 
programs in FY2021, provides DOT with critical 
firsthand knowledge on infrastructure and road 
safety measures and serves as the only official 
forum for motorcyclists to discuss motorcycle 
issues with the federal government.
 

H.R. 5234, if enacted, would require the volunteer 
body to submit reports to DOT every two years.  
DOT then would have 60 days to review the 
council’s recommendations and submit a report 
to Congress.
 

The measure would also clarify the membership 
of MAC “to include 12 members, including 
5 highway engineering experts from state 
or local governments, 1 state or local traffic 
safety engineer who is a motorcyclist, one 
roadway safety data expert on crash testing and 
analysis, and 1 representative from each of the 
following groups: a national association of State 
transportation officials, a national motorcyclist 
foundation, a national motorcyclist association, a 
national motorcycle manufacturing association, 
and a national safety organization.”
 

CONGRESS CONSIDERS CAPPING ETHANOL 
CONTENT OF U.S. FUEL SUPPLY
U.S. Senator Tom Udall (D-NM) and U.S. 
Representative Peter Welch (D-VT) introduced 
companion bills in the U.S. Senate and U.S. 
House of Representatives on November 14, 2019 
“to reform the Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS) 
by mitigating harmful environmental impacts of 
the corn ethanol mandate and advancing the 
next generation of biofuels that actually reduce 
greenhouse gas emissions,” according to a press 
release issued by Sen. Udall’s office.
 

The GREENER Fuels Act (Growing Renewable 
Energy through Existing and New Environmentally 
Responsible Fuels Act) would phase out the corn 
ethanol mandate and immediately reduce the 
amount of ethanol in fuel by as much as 1 billion 
gallons by capping the amount of ethanol that 
can be blended into conventional gasoline at 9.7 
percent.
 

Such legislation is important to motorcycle riders, 
in particular, because none of the nation’s 22 
million motorcycles and ATVs are certified by the 
EPA to operate on gasoline that contains more 
than 10% ethanol (E10), and using fuel containing 
greater than 10% ethanol can damage fuel 
systems and violate manufacturers’ warranties.
 

MOTORCYCLING GOOD FOR MIND AND BODY
In a fresh take on a previous UCLA study 
we reported on earlier this year, visordown.
com reports that “A study conducted by the 
Institute of Neuroscience and Human Behavior 
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(INHB) has concluded that motorcyclists are 
less stressed and more fulfilled than their four-
wheeled counterparts,” adding that “The study 
originally set about trying to find out if bikers were 
constantly riding in fear of being involved in an 
accident, but inadvertently proved the opposite!  
The results center around a certain hormone 
called cortisol that is released in the brain when 
we become anxious.  Scientists found that bikers 
would produce 28% less cortisol during testing 
than drivers on the same course.”
 

The study was conducted by the Semel Institute 
for Neuroscience and Human Behavior at 
the University of California, Los Angeles, in a 
controlled manner, with 50 motorcyclists and 50 
car drivers making their way around a closed 
course for 20-minutes.   During this time, the 
team measured the user’s heart rate, cortisol, 
and adrenaline levels, as well as the user’s brain 
activity, and it’s here where the most interesting 
results came from:
 

“The results found that when riding, the subjects 
experienced increased sensory focus and 
resilience to distraction.  Riding also produced an 
increase in adrenaline levels and heart rate, and 
a decrease in cortisol levels -- the kind of results 
you often get after a light exercise session, which 
also is a stress reducer.”
 

Concluding that motorcycles are better for you 
physically, as well as mentally, visordown.com 
claims; “The news regarding the mental well-
being of motorcyclists goes hand-in-hand with a 
study that found that riding a motorcycle can burn 
anywhere between 170-600 calories an hour.  As 
much as some people can burn in an hour at the 
gym.”
 

NEW YORK POTHOLE MEASURE VETOED
Despite passing both chambers of the New York 
State legislature, including a unanimous 62-0 vote 
in the state Senate, Governor Andrew Cuomo (D) 
has vetoed a measure that would have provided 
strong incentives for more prompt repairs of 
road defects by expanding the state’s liability for 
damages suffered by road users due to roadway 
defects, if the state Department of Transportation 

was notified of the defect and failed to repair it.
 

Under current law, motorists who suffer damage 
due to defects on local roads may pursue damages 
against the locality at any time during the year so 
long as the municipality had advance notice of 
the defect, but those who suffer damages due to 
defects in state roads may pursue these damages 
against the state only if the incident occurred 
between May 15 and November 15.   A.1235, 
sponsored by Assemblyman Thomas J. Abinanti 
(D- Westchester County), and S.5422, sponsored 
by state Sen. Timothy M. Kennedy (D-Buffalo), 
would have expanded state liability for potholes 
on state highways year-round.
 

Potholes and roadway defects can not only be 
dangerous to drivers but can prove deadly for 
motorcyclists, but Gov. Cuomo, who rides and 
has promoted state tourism aboard his Harley-
Davidson, vetoed the legislation on November 
25, 2019.   Similar measures, endorsed by the 
Automobile Association of America and the state 
Trial Lawyers Association, were proposed in 
2014, 2015-16 and 2017-18, but never made it out 
of committee.
 

ANOTHER STATE INSTITUTES THREE-WHEEL  
“AUTOCYCLE” RECLASSIFICATION
A new “Autocycle” classification will allow 
consumers to operate a Polaris Slingshot with a 
standard driver’s license in the state of Wisconsin.  
Residents of Wisconsin can now operate the three-
wheeled Slingshot with a standard driver’s license, 
rather than the previously required motorcycle 
license or endorsement. The reclassification will 
take effect immediately.
 

With a steering wheel and side-by-side seating, 
state policymakers recognize Slingshot’s operator 
skills mirror those required for a valid state 
driver’s license rather than a motorcycle license 
and as such, the need for the unique Autocycle 
classification.
 

The Slingshot is now classified as an Autocycle 
in 44 states, including all states bordering 
Wisconsin.   Three states classify the Slingshot 
as a motorcycle, which requires a motorcycle 
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endorsement or license; Alaska, Massachusetts 
and New York.
 

MINNESOTA CITY SEEKS PUBLIC INPUT TO RIDE AN 
ATV ON CITY STREETS
The Superior, Minnesota city council is considering 
a referendum on ATV use, and is seeking public 
input to determine whether or not it should be 
legal for ATVs and side-by-sides in the city.
 

According to a report on SuperiorTelegram.com, 
a council member has “introduced a resolution 
that would place an advisory referendum on the 
April 7, 2020 ballot to gauge public sentiment for 
allowing ATVs and UTVs to use any city street 
except those deemed exempt because of state 
and local laws or safety concerns,” and may let 
voters decide if all city streets and alleys could be 
open to use by all-terrain and utility-task vehicles.
 

The Superior City Council wouldn’t be bound to 
act based on the outcome of the election, but if 
the measure is well-supported by the public, the 
councilman would introduce an ordinance to that 
effect.
 

NEW HAMPSHIRE RESISTS EXIT RENUMBERING
United States highways have been switching to 
one consistent exit numbering system over the 
years, and in most states exits now share their 
number with their closest mile marker, making it 
simpler for travelers to locate their position and 
estimate distances between where they are and 
where they're going.
 

A few northeastern states have been slow to 
switch, however, and New Hampshire Governor 
Chris Sununu (R) believes that holding onto the old 
sequential exit numbers for the sake of tradition is 
more important than progress and consistency.
 

But the renumbering decision isn't entirely up to 
the individual states, as the federal government 
has threatened to withhold federal highway 
funding from states that do not comply with the 
directive to reassign exit numbers by mileage.
 

On Twitter, Governor Sununu said, "Exit numbers 
are a point of pride for some of us in NH -- and we 
shouldn't let Washington bureaucrats threaten to 
take that away!"

 Numbering exits by mileage is what the rest 
of the country does, and those few remaining 
states holding out should probably do the same 
for consistency for travelers everywhere, though 
admittedly, this has become less of an issue now 
that most vehicles, even motorcycles, have GPS 
capability and can make better decisions based 
on better information.
 

TASMANIA BANS THE WEARING OF “OUTLAW 
MOTORCYCLE GANG” INSIGNIAS
Laws banning the wearing of insignias of five 
“Outlaw Motorcycle Gangs (OMCG)” has gone 
into force in Tasmania (an island state of Australia), 
and their majority Liberal Government “makes 
no apologies for being tough on criminals and is 
delivering on our strong plan to keep Tasmania 
safer from organised crime.”
 

The legislation “applies to an organisation that 
displays prohibited insignias that causes the public 
to feel intimidated and threatened,” and their new 
laws relate to five OMCGs -- Bandidos, Outlaws, 
Devils Henchmen, Black Uhlans and Rebels, 
which officials say “sends a clear message that 
crime gangs are not welcome in Tasmania.”
 

ROYALS POSE ON A MOTORCYCLE FOR THEIR 
CHRISTMAS CARD
The Duke and Duchess of Cambridge, Kate 
Middleton and Prince William, along with their 
three children, Prince George, Prince Louis 
and Princess Charlotte, casually posed on a 
motorcycle for their 2019 Christmas card, in stark 
contrast to last year’s more traditional family 
photo!
 

The Cambridge Household’s Holiday card 
features all five aboard a British-brand motorbike 
with a sidecar and the salutation; “Wishing you 
a very Happy Christmas and New Year”.  Prince 
William, a longtime motorcycle aficionado, is 
second in line to the throne behind his father 
Prince Charles.
 

SAVE THE DATE - 2020 NCOM CONVENTION IN 
CIRCLE CITY
Mark your calendar for May 8-10, 2020 and 
plan on joining hundreds of fellow bikers’ rights 
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activists at the 35th annual NCOM Convention in 
Indianapolis, Indiana, over Mother’s Day weekend.  
The first race ever held at the Circle City’s world-
famous “Brickyard” was with motorcycles, and over 
a century later we’re still in it to win!
 

Today’s finest Freedom Fighters will enlighten 
attendees about the intricacies of the legislative 
process, lobbying techniques, organizational efforts, 
leadership principles, and share political insights to 
retain and regain Freedom of the Road.
 

Agenda items will cover legal and legislative issues 
of concern to all riders, with Special Meetings for 
Veterans Affairs, Women in Motorcycling, Clean & 
Sober Roundtable and World of Sport Bikes, as well 
as the Christian Unity Conference and Confederation 
of Clubs Patch Holders Meeting.
 

The 2020 NCOM Convention will be held at the 
Marriott Indianapolis East (7202 East 21st Street) 
and all motorcyclists are welcome to attend and 
participate in the many meetings, seminars and 
group discussions.
 

Reserve your hotel room now for the special NCOM 
rate of $129 by calling (317) 352-9775.  Registration 
fees for the NCOM Convention are $85 including the 
Silver Spoke Awards Banquet on Saturday night, or 
$50 for the Convention only.  For more information, 
or to pre-register, call the National Coalition of 
Motorcyclists at (800) 525-5355 or visit www.ON-
A-BIKE.com.
 

QUOTABLE QUOTE:
"The future will soon be a thing of the past.”
~ George Carlin (1937-2008) comedian and social 
critic
  

ABOUT AIM / NCOM: The National Coalition of 
Motorcyclists (NCOM) is a nationwide motorcyclists 
rights organization serving over 2,000 NCOM 
Member Groups throughout the United States, 
with all services fully-funded through Aid to Injured 
Motorcyclist (AIM) Attorneys available in each 
state who donate a portion of their legal fees from 
motorcycle accidents back into the NCOM Network 
of Biker Services (www.ON-A-BIKE.com / 800-ON-
A-BIKE).
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C L A S S I F I E D S

Classified for Members are run at no charge. Non-Member classified are only $5. Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months to make room 
for new items. If you do not contact the editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification. Call any Board Member to 
place a classified ad - See page 3, or advise when your item is sold. Thank You.

1974 Harley Davidson Ironhead Sportster.  $5000.
Davie, FL The coolest of old school choppers. The last year of the right side shifters. 
I was told when I bought it that was built by Billy Lane at Choppers, Inc., but I have 
no other provenance.. Just completely gone through by a master tech. New tires, 
brakes, battery, handlebars, risers, bushings, headlight, switches, S&S Super B 
carb rebuilt. I did not disturb the patina. Fork legs are flaking chrome and engine 
is flaking black paint. Body paint is superb. Super cool. Everything works just as it 
should. Runs absolutely tip top. No leaks. Price is firm. Cash only. No trades.

Text me at  954-609-5977 2019-10-01

($600 worth of) Dunlop tires,
Floorboards with their adapters.
Handsome chrome side covers to replace the ordinary white OEM side covers.
Cobra luggage rack.
Top case (trunk).
Cover
OEM Operator's manual is available.
The odometer (6653 at present) .

2009 Honda Shadow Spirit - $2750 (Coral Springs)

miker4306@aol.com           305-494-9340

2019-11-01

WHEN IT SELLS PLEASE LET US KNOW!!

1. Eldorado entertainment center 61W x 63H x 22D. 
Holds a 38” diag. tv.  $250 	 OBO. 	
Call Bars 954-567-5720. 

2. Steel hurricane shutters. Various sizes with tracks. 
Call Bars 954-567-5720.

1965 HARLEY ADVERT				    2019

1965 Harley Davidson FL Best Harley ever made! First year Electroglide, Last yeat 
Pan head,
Excellent condition with 58K miles, Second owner, Garage kept
  Front turn signals etc. (Old OEM parts available- original bars, pipes dual seat  and 
spares availble)  You may find a cheaper 1965 but you won’t find any better year Har-
ley made;  or for sale
More Pic’s  upon request,    Over 30 K invested.  Asking $25,500 OBO.
For more info 954-999-8410  if no reply/or please e mail redounce2@gmail.com  

2005    Davidson Sportster 

Custom 1200  $5K  OBO

9000 original miles.  Mint 

Conditon New tires & 

everything.  Never down.  	

Text ONLY Please

  305-607-7770

2019-12-01

2019-10-01
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C L A S S I F I E D S

2019-10-01

2005    Davidson Sportster 

Custom 1200  $5K  OBO

9000 original miles.  Mint 

Conditon New tires & 

everything.  Never down.  	

Text ONLY Please

  305-607-7770

2019-12-01

1998 Fatboy
Runs Sweet - New 
S t a t e r / A l t e r n a t o r , 
Voltage Regulator and 
a new Battery. Has low 
Mileage and new tires.
$4500/OBO
Michael’s at                                                                           	
954 274 8589 

2003 Sportster XLC 

Anniversay Edition

Runs Great - New starter, 

stater, battery - Low 

Mileage

3500/OBO

Michael’s at 954 274 8589
2019-12-01

WHEN IT SELLS PLEASE LET US KNOW!!

2019-12-01

6ft by12ft. 2017 Spar-
tan V-nose $3,000 or 

best offer. 
Call Jack

 1 407 821 2825

2020-01-01

2002 Harley 1200 custom 
Sporty under 29,000 miles 

$4500 or best offer call 
Jack 407-821-2825

2020-01-01

2003 
Harley Davidson

 Roadking- 5,000.00$ 	
		  call 		
Tyrone 954 889- 4179

2020-01-01
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS 

 
 

ABATE Membership Application  
 

 
   Date: __________________________ 

 
Name: _______________________________________  Road Name: _______________________ 

 
Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
City: ____________________________________ State: __________     ZIP+4:_______________ 

 
Cell Phone: (      ) ______________________ Home Phone: (      ) __________________________ 
 

E-mail: _______________________________________________ 
 

Registered Voter? ______   State House: ______     State Senate: _______     US District: _______ 
 

Office Use:   
 
 

I wish to join, and enclosed is: ____$20.00 for Annual Dues    _____ $600 for Life Membership    
ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter  P.O Box 292693  Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 

 

Signature: ____________________________________________________ 
                   YOU MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO JOIN 

 
 
 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products - such as shirts, pins, patches, hats
or sunglasses - contact Products Trustee by emailing them at

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.  

 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: by the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.   

New Re-New  Inactive Address Change Transfer Card Issued 

Birth Month: _____________ 

ALL APPLICATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

REMEMBER: The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the 
Southeast Chapter website: www.abatese.org. You may also pickup a copy of the Newsletter at 
any of our many distribution sites (see the bottom of page 45) located throughout Broward and 
Dade counties, or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month tentatively at 10am at various locations. Please check our website or back page of the 
Newsletter for meeting locations and if you have any questions, please contact the SE Chapter 
President (contact info on page 3 of the Newsletter, please leave a message). 

Laurel Conner at:
305-975-8497. She
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4 Health Medical Marijuana
All American Cycle

Alligator Alley Harley Davidson
American Legion Post 36
American Legion Post 142
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321

Antonio’s Pizza-Rant (Dania)
Biker’s Inc.

Boar’s Nest Saloon
Broward Motor Sports

Cagney’s House of Rock
Competition Cycle Center

Cycle Gear

Premier Billiards and Sports Club
Rick Case Honda 
Scurvy Few MC

Sharkey’s Boulevard Lounge
Skyline Chili

Sparez Bowling
Sports Barn
States MC

Steel Knuckles Custom Cycles
Tobacco Source

Top Gear Motorcycle
US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild

VFW Post 1966
Wings of Gold MC (Davie)

Winston Law

Dynasty Cycles
Flossie’s Bar & Grill

Gabriel Carrera Law Office
Heaven Cycle
Holiday Park
JD’s Lounge
JP Mulligans
JS Lounge

Jester’s Sports Bar
Josie’s Too Bar

Ken’s Cycle Center
Kingdom of Brothers MC

Mickey’s Tiki Bar
On the Road Again

Peterson’s Harley Davidson

TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or 
the Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/
or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the 
opinions, views, or comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to 
edit any article submitted for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be 
billed separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Motorcycle Rights & Safety 
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed in Florida or from our motorcycle rights 
and safety rally’s throughout the year.  ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization
dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet. Nothing could be further from the truth. 
We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

A.L. Post 142

E Atlantic Blvd.

N D
ixi

e H
wy

What’s Happening Locally?
Call The Hotline!
(954-480-3100)

Or Visit
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s  Website  

http://abatese.org

January 12, 2020
February 16, 2020

At:
American Legion Post 142,

171 SW 2nd St., 
Pompano Beach, FL 

 (954) 942-2448

Come & join the ranks 
of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

SW 2nd  St
S D

ixi
e H

wy

W Atlantic Blvd

American Legion Way

RR

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 


